
 

 

 

Monday 19-Friday 23 August 

Book Week 

Friday 23 August 

Book Week Parade 

Friday 30 August 

Father’s Day BBQ 

Friday 6 September 

Year 3-5 Swimming Carnival 

Monday 9 & Tuesday 10 

September 

Student Led Conferences 

Thursday 12 September 

Dance Concert/BBQ/Disco 

Friday 20 September 

Wellbeing Day 

Last day of Term 3 

Monday 7 October 

Students return for Term 4 

 

 

 

Upcoming events 
Term 3, Week 5 

 

Dear Families, 

What an amazing turn out we had for our Community Fun Day. It was such a 

wonderful way to share our great school with each other and with people from 

the wider school community. Thank you to all of those people that helped to 

make the day such a success. Congratulations to Stella Zamolo in Year 2 for being 

one of the Frilly Scavenger Hunt prize winners! 

Next week is Book Week and we are very excited about both the Book Parade 

and of course the Book Fair! Big thank you to Ms Abercromby and Mrs Kassiou 

who work tirelessly to set up for this event. The Book Fair is a great way to 

promote reading for enjoyment and gives the children the opportunity to see 

new books that they might like to read. We encourage all families to visit the 

library during this week. If you are able to assist in the library during the Book 

Fair please fill in the Google form in the email that was sent yesterday.  

Another opportunity to come together as a community is our Father’s Day BBQ in 

week 7. We will celebrate with games, food and great company. If you are able to 

donate sausages for this event, please email sals.admin@ntschools.net. 

Alternatively, if you are able to help out with the cooking on the evening, please 

let your class carer know.  

This term, teachers from Royal Existence Dance Academy have been working with 

the children from ELC- Yr 5 and supporting classes in learning a dance. On 

Thursday of week 9 we will present our concert ‘Showtime!’ at Dreambuilders 

Church at 5:00pm. Information about very simple costumes will be coming home 

next week. After the concert we will have our school disco with food and drink 

available for purchase. This has been a much-loved addition to our school 

wellbeing initiatives and highlights the contribution of our fundraising efforts. 

Reflecting back and looking forward, what a busy term! None of these things 

would be able to take place without the hardwork of all of our staff and with your, 

our families’, support. I am sincerely grateful to be part of such a community. 

With kindness, 

Ms Tahlia Anver 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

PYP Coordinator 

Inquiry in the PYP 

At Good Shepherd Lutheran College, we embrace the Primary Years Programme (PYP) inquiry-based        

approach. This method recognises students as active participants who take responsibility for their own 

learning, fostering independence and critical thinking. By encouraging a spirit of inquiry, we aim to create 

an authentic learning experience where students can explore, question, and relate to the world around 

them. Our classroom learning engagements encourage our students to set both personal and shared     

inquiry goals, leading to growth in their understanding and confidence. 

Inquiry-based learning is more than just a method; it’s a mindset that nurtures curiosity and promotes   

enthusiasm for lifelong learning. It encourages students to think deeply, challenge assumptions, and       

extend their understanding. At GSLC, we see inquiry in action during events like Science Week, where     

students engage in exciting experiments or participate in the Science Week online quiz. These activities not 

only promote hands-on learning but also inspire students to wonder and explore new ideas. 

Our approach to inquiry also emphasises student agency—the ability for students to take ownership of 

their learning. This is evident during our Book Week Costume Parade, where students decide how they 

want to dress up, demonstrating their creativity and personal choices.  

At GSLC, the inquiry process also plays a crucial role in developing international mindedness, an essential 

part of the PYP framework. As students learn to value different perspectives and appreciate diverse ideas, 

they build the skills necessary to contribute meaningfully to their local, national and global communities. 

Through inquiry, we are helping our students to not only succeed academically but also to make a positive, 

meaningful difference in the world. We are proud of their continuous curiosity, reflection, and action as 

they journey through their learning at GSLC! 

 

Rebecca Fletcher 

PYP Curriculum Coordinator 

 Container    
Recycling 

Please bring in your 10 

cent recycling containers. 

Orange bags are available 

from the office. Please 

remove lids and rinse 

containers.  

Funds raised go towards 

our Eco Schools             

initiatives. 

Last chance to for early registrations to      

receive a free T-shirt or cap! 



 

 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

Tena Koutou Katoa (Hello to you all) 

We are half way through term 3. Our fantastic teachers continue to connect before content (a restorative 

practice) to develop and maintain relationships with their students. 

Rosie the therapy dog and wellbeing officer Mr Mike have returned visiting to support students in wellbeing 

where groups of children are continuing to focus on communication and social skills with them.  

Our teachers continue to use restorative practices at our campus where students involved in conflict can 

share their experiences by being listened to, understood, and given the opportunity to provide a solution to 

help fix the problem. Restorative practice also allows the student or students responsible for the hurt to be 

heard and given the opportunity to make amends.  

It is our responsibility as teachers and parents to continue to teach social skills to help children develop and 

grow friendships. When our children have positive interactions with their peers they will encounter fewer 

problems. 

The SEARCH framework continues to guide our wellbeing practices in classrooms. Teachers are guided by 

the following concepts: strengths, emotional management, awareness and attention, relationships, coping 

and habits and goals. These important skills are implemented through the units of inquiry in each classroom 

to support the development of children. 

Wellbeing at school enables students to develop such skills as communication. Students could be learning to 

use manners or developing the skills to solve problems. These positive social skills help students develop 

respectful and positive relationships. Students also learn empathy and to value differences through  

By giving students encouragement and practice through activities such as games and role plays, we can all 

help to develop important skills like listening, speaking, winning, and losing.  

Helping your child or children create new games at home will support this learning too. Enjoy the rest of the 

term. I will speak to you soon (Ka korero ahau ki a koutou). 

 

Donna Sudana 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY Chapel 8.30am in                 

Dreambuilders Church.          

Parents  welcome to attend. 

Library 

TUESDAY French  

WEDNESDAY Music PE 

THURSDAY Assembly 8.30am-even weeks 

in Dreambuilders Church.   

Parents welcome to attend. 

Library  

and dance 

FRIDAY French House Games 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 2 

Well done to the following students for receiving their  

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frankie Taylor 

Matteo Barriball 

James Shaw 

Gracious Mavromatis 

Olive Apps 

Willow Guse 

Sarish Dhital 

Hamish Renilson 

Eva Gabriel 

Ernest Kiratu 

Sharon Renny 

 

SUPERHERO AWARDS  

FRONT OFFICE HOURS 

Mon-Wed, Fri 

7.45am– 4.00pm 

Thursday 

7.45am-3.15pm 

sals.admin@ntschools.net 

 

HOUSE POINTS TALLY 

 

Livingstone: 1157 

 

 

 

 

 

Fenton:  1333 

 

 

 

 

 

Hughes:  954 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strauss:  1191 

 

 

 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 4 

Well done to the following students for receiving their  

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ifraaz Ahmed 

Austin Peterken 

Dominik Fernan 

Rebecca Gaturu 

Daniel Ekpo 

Delilah Tisdale 

Floss Cole 

Oliver Camilleri 

Claudia Dos Santos 

Finn Callaghan 

Levi Shea 

Ryan Joseph 

Sarah Wallace 

SUPERHERO AWARDS Chapel is held every Monday at 

8:30am in the Dreambuilders 

Church. 

Assembly is every second      

Thursday at 8:30am. 

Parents and caregivers are      

welcome.  

Week 6 3JM 

Week 8 2KF 

Week 10 TAB 

ASSEMBLY 

Week 8 5DS 

  



 

 

Year 5 Camp 

Year 5 Camp 

We got on the bus and went to the Barra farm. 

We got to feed the barramundi by hand in knee deep water. It was a bit scary because their mouths move 

very fast. A lot of us were startled by them. Then some of us went on a nature walk. We saw some ducks 

and birds with babies.  

After that we travelled to Goanna Park. We set up our tents. It was really hot and tiring. Sleeping was hot 

and wet. Some of us had trouble sleeping. 

We got into groups, and we were assigned countries and made flags. We had an Olympic opening            

ceremony. It looked really cool with all the groups with their flags and we all had a chant. Some chants were 

really interesting. 

We played games in our groups to get points and cheered on other countries. We worked as a team to 

complete activities such building a fort on the rocks. 

Some people got to paint some rocks in their free time. 

Later that night we had a talent show. Some people acted out plays, some played the guitar, and some    

others danced and sang. It was fun and funny to watch.  

We got to play spotlight. It was fun running around and hiding. We also watched a movie while others made 

smores. 

It was a really awesome three days and lots of us developed leadership skills, strengthened our resilience 

and made new friends. 

Reported by Year 5 



 

 

Year 1PC 

In our Unit of Inquiry – Sharing the planet, Year One students have been learning about the impact that   

humans have on the environment. After researching an Australian animal of their choice, the students wrote 

an information report to record and share what they had found out. They used non-fiction books from the 

library and ICT to find their animal’s habitat, diet and four additional interesting facts.  

After being inspired by a video of a laughing kookaburra that Mrs Campbell took in the backyard of her 

home, the students used Claire Saxby’s ‘Kookaburra’ to learn more. This led to the students learning about 

hybrid texts, where authors use narrative and information to create a text that both entertains and informs.  

To extend on learning about human impact, the students also learnt about the responsibility that we have in 

lessening impact and preserving the environment. We explored how the 3 R’s, ‘Reduce Reuse Recycle’, can 

help us to take care of the planet. This gave our class a great opportunity to join the Year 3 class on an     

excursion to watch ‘The Whale’s Tale’ at the Darwin Museum. A great experience for all.  



 

 

1PC & 3JM Excursion 

On Thursday, 15th August the Year 1s and 3s went to the Darwin Museum to watch the theatre show, ‘The 

Whale’s Tale’. The Whale’s Tale was a fun and interactive performance based on a nine-metre whale          

puppet. It was a very interactive and informative environmental story that explained how we can all play our 

part in caring for the planet and the animals we share it with. The students from both classes knew the    

answers to questions and Eva from Year 3 was chosen to perform as krill. The Students enjoyed being part 

of the performance and learning how littering and single use plastics can be so damaging for our               

waterways. 

The sound effects kept the students engaged and the characters Dr Walrus and Navigator were hilarious. 

The whale Manny was so majestic and not very well from all the plastic he had eaten! 

Evanniah: “It was funny.”  

Fletcher M: “My favourite part was when the whale splashed us with real water.”  

Anderson: “My favourite part was when Eva was the krill.” 

Leanyer Campus Cookbook 

It’s not too late to get your Leanyer Cookbook. They are $10.00 each    

and funds raised will go towards our Wellness initiatives.  

Please contact Mrs Salter in the front office if you would like to              

purchase one or more. 



 

 

COMMUNITY FUN DAY 
On Saturday 10 August we held our Community Fun Day. We had a petting zoo, juggler, jumpy castle and 

face painting. The police also attended with their stinger. We also had a bake sale with lots of yummy treats 

and a scavenger hunt with great prizes.  



 

 

SCIENCE WEEK 

National Science Week is a celebration of science and technology. In Sports House groups students carried out 

a variety of STEM challenges.  

To start the day Ms Anver did a cabbage litmus experiment. Using different substances such as lemon juice 

and bi-carb she changed the colour of water from purple to pink or blue, depending on its’ pH level.  

Strauss experimented with different shaped paper bridges to see which design could hold the most blocks. 

Fenton constructed paper rockets to blast off with a straw. 

Hughes built and raced homemade balloon cars.  There were lots of variables involved in the project and it 

took problem solving to determine which variable would need to be altered to make the car move the fastest. 

This activity was a great way to explain how wind energy can be used to propel an object.  

Livingstone made ‘Whirlybirds.’ The students supported each other while they created and tested their 

‘Whirlybirds.’ They tested for size, shape and weight. Weights were applied using paperclips and some         

students changed the shape of the wings of the ‘Whirlybird.’ The students really enjoyed making and watching 

them fly to the ground. 

Years One and Two combined for science rotations. Students explored their sense of taste with Mrs Campbell, 

sweet, salty and sour to name a few. Miss Lisa had a tricky time getting popcorn to dance in a jar and Mrs 

Kitsos, dressed and inspired by Albert Einstein, constructed solar ovens to make chocolate covered biscuits.  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

DOES YOUR CHILD WANT TO 

PLAY AFL?  

COME JOIN THE PINT FOOTBALL 

CLUB!! 

WE ARE A FAMILY FRIENDLY 

CLUB & OFFER FREE              

MEMBERSHIP!  

 

Sign up and join our PINT      

JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB         

FACEBOOK PAGE TO FIND OUT 

MORE  



 

 



 

 


